	NYMET ROWLAND PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the 169th meeting of the Parish Council, held on Wednesday 14th November 2018 at 7.30.
Present:- Councillors Babs Channing, David Gruncell, Anthony Odhams, Winnie Rookes, Viv O’Dell. Clerk Roger Cooper. MDDC Councillor Peter Heal. Oliver Williams (Road warden).
Apologies:- MDDC Councillor Margaret Squires.
Questions from Members of Public. 
The minutes of the meeting on 12th September 2018 were approved and signed.

Matters Arising:-

1. Pothole/road maintenance. A discussion took place regarding the state of the road to the bridge and the road to the Jubilee centre. Peter Heal suggested we contact Meg Booth, Head of Highways and John Hart leader of the council, and copy in Margaret Squires for both of these problems.
2. Foul water. BC had spoken to John Daw about 2 days ago and he had said that the hedges at the entrance of the field and along the RH side had now been trimmed and they will be digging out a trench along the inside of the hedge to facilitate drainage. If the problem of foul water occurs again in the spring, we will have to contact Steve Densham at environmental services.
3. Snow warden scheme. RC to contact Highways again re cost of training etc.  
4. Defibrillator Volunteer List. AO reported that as the regional BHF volunteer trainer suddenly announced his retirement, AO has yet to find someone to provide training for the volunteers, therefore he has not had the leaflets printed yet. Peter Heal offered to ask MDDC if they know of a trainer.  
5. Village Flower Borders. DG said that he will contact Francis Kirkham again to discuss.
Finance report:-

RC reported that the bank balance stands at £1,910.47, no outstanding payments due. Subsequently discovered that £390.38 had been paid in that day, this is the community funding money for our Road Warden equipment.
BC raised the Defibrillator maintenance fund issue. RC said that as the DALC has advised that we can only make payments to the fund against specific invoices, but we could open a savings account at Natwest to ringfence the money until needed. All in favour of this arrangement.
New Business.
1. Planning application at Hele farm ref 18/01689/Full. As the residents around Hele farm support the application the Council has no objection.

2. 2019/20 Precept. It was decided to leave the Precept at £800, same as this year.

3. In view of drivers going too fast through the villager O.W. suggested putting up “Twenty         is Plenty” notices. Although some thought they would not be effective, it was thought that some drivers will slow down so it was agreed to spend around £40 for 4 notices.

4.  It was agreed to purchase another Christmas tree this year and new lights, as the old ones had failed.
5. D.G. reported that he had been to a meeting at the church to discuss various roof problems and leaks, estimates amounting to £2,200. After some discussion with suggestions for a donation from £250 to £750, it was agreed to donate £500 to the Friends of St Bartholomew’s Church. V.O. asked that the council be provided with invoice copies.
Date of next meeting. As there is not much pressing business it was agreed that a January meeting is not required so the next meeting will be in March 2019.
V.O. Asked that the council co-ordinate with W.I. so that the rest of the 2019/20 meetings do not clash. 

Date of next meeting:- Wednesday 20th March 2019.
The meeting closed at 8-42pm.
